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         Relieving Principal’s News 
 

We have held several special days at school over the past 

two weeks including Harmony Day -  a great day to wear 

orange and celebrate the diversity we have in our community, 

particularly important in light of recent international events. 

Although this is a fun day and way to raise awareness about 

diversity (as well as money for charity), I feel that this ethos is 

alive and well in our community and school at all times and 

not just on this day. 

It has been my pleasure to watch as young people from a 

range of backgrounds, schools and even different states, 

have settled into our school community so far this year, 

supported and accepted by their peers, teachers and all 

within the school. The happy faces of some of our newest 

students are particularly heartening. 

On this same note we have been involved in a number of 

programs offering alternative educational pathways for some 

students - again focusing on and attempting to cater for 

individuals. Our staff too are concentrating their Professional 

Learning at the moment on Differentiation - adjusting all 

teaching and learning programs to cater for every student as 

an individual with unique interests, skills and needs.  

It’s a big task but one the teaching staff  is committed to. 

I really do believe that we can achieve “Success through 

Diversity”. 

Cath Marshall 

Week 10 
Term  1 

IMPORTANT DATES: 
 

Monday  8th April — Friday 12th 
April  

Preliminary Exams 

 

Friday 12th April 

Last day Term 1 

 

Tuesday 30th April 

First day Term 2 

AIME Assembly Secondary 

 

Friday 3rd May 

Terania District Cross Country 

 

Tuesday 14th May—Friday 24th  
May 

NAPLAN 

 

Saturday 13th April—Sunday 
28th  April -  Nimbin Arts Fair—
Nimbin Town Hall :  Student 
Exhibition & sale of work 
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Nimbin Holiday Club 

Autumn Program on 

the back page 
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From the Relieving Deputy Principal 
 
Hi everyone! 
 
Last week of term is coming up fast and I know that everyone is looking forward to the holidays for 
a well-earned rest. Eleven week terms can feel like  a bit of a marathon!  
 
Coming up next term are some important milestone testing for a large number of our students. In 
Weeks 4 and 5 students from Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 will be undertaking their Naplan tests. All tests 
will now be completed online, which means that the results of the tests will be available much 
sooner than we have had them in the past.  
 
Whilst we understand that for some students Naplan tests are a source of stress and anxiety, we 
really do encourage all students to complete them. The reason for this is that it gives our teachers 
objective data that matches the progress of our students against students from across NSW and 
the rest of Australia. We are able to use this data to identify individual student’s strengths and  
areas for improvement, and plan teaching programs accordingly. 
 
In Week 5 of next term Year 10 and 11 students will be undertaking their HSC Minimum  
Standards tests. From 2020, students have to meet certain benchmarks in Literacy and Numeracy 
on these tests in order to be eligible for an HSC Certificate. Many of our current Year 11 students 
completed these tests last year and have already passed, so they will not need to do them again. 
 
Please be advised that there is no  need to panic if a student does not pass these tests the first 
time, as they can be attempted as many times as needed in order to reach the benchmarks. At 
Nimbin Central, students that do not pass them the first time will be given extra tutoring before  
having another attempt later in the year.  
 
Have a lovely break everybody and see you next term. 

Andrew Grimshaw 

 
NIMBIN CENTRAL SCHOOL IS NOW ON FACEBOOK.  PLEASE FIND US AND LIKE US: 

www.facebook.com/nimbincentralschool 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Primary Polo School Shirt 

 Sizes 4-16   $18.30 

Secondary Polo School Shirt 

 Sizes 10-18   $22.00 

Senior Secondary Polo School Shirt 

 Sizes 10-18   $22.00 

NIMBIN CENTRAL SCHOOL HATS  

AVAILABLE AT THE OFFICE.  

100% COTTON  

$15.55 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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K-6 NEWS 
 

The term is approaching to a close and I know the students and staff are looking forward to a well  
deserved break. 
 
I came across an interesting quote recently.  
 
          “Clock makes a tic tic.  
          But listen carefully it’s not tic tic.  
          It’s real sound is quick- quick. “   
 
This happens when a person is passionate about what they do and that is the case with the staff here at 
Nimbin Central. I am grateful for their dedication, hard work, late nights and support throughout this term 
and I value their desire to make a difference in our student’s lives.  
 
We appreciate the contributions of our family communities and value their support in programs such as 
Harmony Day, Life Education, Book Parade and sporting events.  
 
Terania Cross Country Carnival 
The Cross Country Carnival is being held at Caniaba Primary on Friday 3rd May 2019. Notes 
detailing relevant information have already been issued and we would appreciate notes and  
money being returned as soon as possible.  
 
Kindergarten Afternoon Pick Up 
Child Welfare and Safety is always being reviewed and we constantly reflect on ways in which we can 
keep our children safe. Staff are responsible for the co-ordination of and collection of the Kindergarten  
students. Emerging problems present themselves when there is a different teacher on the Kindergarten 
class and staff being able to confidently recognise parents/carers at 
afternoon pickup time.  
 
As of Term 2 all Kindergarten students will be taken to the silver seats positioned outside the office inside 
the school courtyard. Parents can collect their child from the new pick up point. This strategy will ensure 
the safety of students when being collected from school.  
 
ANZAC Day Ceremony. 
We will be attending the ANZAC Day ceremony in Nimbin this year and ask students who wish to  
participate in the March to assemble at the Nimbin Hospital at 10.30am in preparation for the March to 
commence at 10.55am. Students are required to wear school uniform.  
 
Only Week 11 remains on the calendar and we wish all families a safe and restful break. Term 2 is filling 
up very quickly with NAPLAN going on line in Weeks 3 and 4. Added to that is the Cross Country Carnival 
at Caniaba on the Friday of Week 1. Peer Tutoring programs and an excursion to Byron Bay are in the 
pipeline as well. 
 
As always if you have any concerns about your child’s education please talk to us so that we can make 
your child’s schooling a happy and positive learning experience.   
 
Thank you for your support. 

 Dian Plesko and Primary Staff 
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BOOK FAIR PARADE 2019 
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FROM THE COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 
Careers Market for our Students - Can you help us? 
 
Every second year here at Nimbin we offer a Careers Market Day for the whole school. 
 
From a very early age our kids are thinking about what they want to be when they grow up. This 
Market Day is an opportunity to keep the dream alive while learning about possibilities available to 
them and how their current classroom learning is so valuable to help them realise their  dreams. 
 
We will again be presenting this exciting morning on Tuesday 28th May. 
 
The morning is split into a Primary group followed by the Secondary students moving through the 
various stalls. 
 
Can you give us a half day to talk to small groups of students about your work experience? 
Do you have friends who would be willing to give time to this fun event? 
Unusual jobs are most welcome. 
Innovative jobs are most welcome. 
Traditional jobs are great. 
Hands on Trades are very popular. 
Creative jobs are fascinating. 
Agriculture, Science, Health, Environment, Arts, Community Work, Trades; there is no limit to the 
many ways we can add inspiration to the lives of our students, your children. 
 
Please feel free to email or text me any questions that I can help you with.  
 
Also contact me to register your interest. 
We would love to have you join us. 
Anne.Bowden9@det.nsw.edu.au or 0428446482. 
 
Thanks for your support. 
 
Cheers 

Anne Bowden 

CAREERS NEWS 
 
Information on the  following areas is available from your Careers Adviser: 
 
 Application time  for The GAP year program for the military is coming shortly. If you are in Year 12 and 

are interested in spending a year in the military to gain some knowledge on what a job in that area is 
like please see Mr Chaseling ASAP. 

 Webinar information sessions for Engineering at University of NSW are coming up shortly. This would 
be relevant for any Year 12 student considering studying engineering in 2020. 

 Information on Railway Careers has come iin, see Mr Chaseling for further details. 
 EARLY Entry schemes for UNE, Charles Sturt University and Canberra University are now available. 

Any Year 12 students interested in applying for these institutions should see Mr Chaseling ASAP.  
 UAC Facebook page will be putting up a video demonstration on how to apply for University as well as 

some of their other schemes. If you are looking at applying for a NSW University please check this 
out. 

 
Mr Chaseling 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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POP UP SCIENCE DAY 
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NCS Newsletter Team 

Design & Editing:  
 Julie Wone 

Proof Reading: 

  Sue Willis 
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